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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:


Mayor Walter B. Duke, III



Vice Mayor Chickie Brandimarte 

Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 


Commissioner Albert C. Jones 

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando P.E., Director of Public Services

Date:

March 11, 2014
RE:           
Change Order No.1 to the Lime Softening Plant Rehabilitation- Repair of Two Accelators Contract with Close Construction, Inc.


Introduction and Background

Advertisements for bids were placed in local papers on March 7, 2013 to bid the accelator repairs at the Water Plant.  This is a requirement of the Florida Department of Health in Broward County. The bid estimate was $900,000.  The bids were prepared with an alternative option to replace the steel catwalks with aluminum, which gives better life cycle and much lower maintenance.  But there is a cost difference so to determine how much, the alternate was provided in the bid tabulation.  

The City of Dania Beach opened bids for the Lime Softening Plant Rehabilitation – Repair of Two Accelators Project on Friday, April 12, 2013 at 10:30 am.  There were two bidders as follows:

	Proposal
	Attended

prebid
	Bid form
	Bond
	Pub Ent Crime
	Non Collus
	TOTAL
	Rank

	Close Construction LLC, Okeechobee, FL
	Yes
	Yes 
	Yes 
	Yes 
	Yes 
	 $719,330.00

Alt Bid

$857,830.00 
	1

	Century Building Restoration, Hollywood, FL
	Yes
	Yes 
	Yes 
	Yes 
	Yes 
	792,190.00

Alt Bid

$895,500.00
	2


The contract included a $50,000.00 allowance for metal work.  Several issues arose during construction necessitating the use of allowances:

Item






Change 

	Work Order 2 Pans
	$8,808.03 

	Work Order 3 - Pipe Supports and Coatings
	$22,988.96 

	Work Order 5 - Accelator Screens 
	$1,174.40 

	TOTAL
	$32,971.39


Since $32,971.39 plus $190.00 permit fee of the $50,000.00 Allowance was used to address the listed Work Orders a Credit of (16,838.61) to the Contract amount is necessary. Overall this causes a change to the contract as follows:

	 Contract Amount
	857,830.00

	 Net Credit
	($16,838.61)

	 Revised Contract Amount  
	   840,991.39  


Staff recommends approval.
Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Commission approve Change Order No. 1 to the Contract for the repair of the two accelators with Close Construction, Inc., in the amount of net credit of ($16,838.61), and authorize the City Manager to execute same.  

